

## **Exceptional Education at the Heart of the Community**

14th March 2024

Dear Parents and Carers.

I am writing to update you on the recruitment of the new Principal. The Board of Trustees at Oasis Community Learning underwent a recruitment process for this position at Brislington before the half-term break, which was successful.

I am pleased to announce that following a rigorous recruitment process, Mr Barnaby Ash will take up the role of Principal at Oasis Academy Brislington from Monday 3rd June 2024. Mr Ash is currently the Headteacher of St. Marks School Bath which is part of the Midsummer Norton Schools' Partnership. Prior to this he was a Headteacher in Greenwich London so brings with him a wealth of experience in school leadership.

Mr Ash is going to be doing some work in and around the academy during Term 5 in preparation of beginning his role in June so it is possible that your child might come home saying that they have met Mr Ash before his official start date. I am sure Mr Ash will also want to write to you all once he has started his role this summer.

Can I thank you for your continued support of Oasis Academy Brislington and for helping it to become a school of choice within this area of Bristol.

Yours faithfully

Peter Knight Regional Director

Oasis Community Learning

a: The Oasis Centre, 1 Kennington Road, London SE1 7QP t: 020 7921 4200 e: ocl@oasisuk.org f: 020 7921 4201